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GIVE KIDS A CHANCE TO MEE 1'  JESUS  

FAITH FOR TODAY BEGINS NEW CHILDREN'S MINISTRY 



E. S. Relle 

__THE PRESIDENT'S PAGE 

Dear Friends, 

The "Thousand Days of Reaping", under the umbrella of "FAITH 
- ACTION - ADVANCE", is such an exciting concept, I just had to 
write to you again on the subject. In order for the plan to produce 
the needed results, we, as members of God's remnant, are going to 
have to look at things differently than we 
have in the past. Everything must be 
measured in souls won for the kingdom. 
There is no doubt that we are living in the 
greatest hour for the church—and the 
church has the answer. 

One of our past General Conference 
presidents, Elder Spicer, said, "The greatest 
work we can do is winning souls. The rest 
is just wear, tear and trouble." We must be 
a growing church until Jesus comes. What 
concerns me is that some people will not 
be ready because of a change in 
commitment. Too many people are like a rocking chair—always on 
the move, but not going anywhere. We can't think crooked and 
expect to live straight. The greatest menace to the church today is 
reduced zeal for evangelism. 

I think we all recognize that the work will not be finished 
anywhere until it is finished everywhere. This is the reason why we 
should look at the task differently than we ever have before. When 
you subtract the number of people who die from the number that 
are born, you have a net increase to the world's population of 141 
people per minute. This translates to more than 203,000 people every 
day and some 74 million each year. 

The word ought to go out that we in Mid-America are serious 
about finishing the work. In order for this to happen we must follow 
the example of the early church as recorded in the book of Acts. The 
Bible says they "added to the church daily ..." (Acts 2:47) The 
reason was that "they were all filled with the Holy Ghost, and they 
spake the word of God with boldness." (Acts 4:31) 

An old Chinese proverb states: "The longest journey is begun 
with the first step." Some people just need to get started. There are 
those who need to hitch their wagon to a "start". I'm a firm believer 
in the fact that "stepping up the stairs will get you farther than 
staring up the stairs." 

What a wonderful time in which to live and work! Let me again 
invite you to join me in working and praying for a thousand souls a 
day to be a reality and that Mid-America will do its share—and more. 
Remember, unless Christ is Lord of all, He is not Lord at all! 

Cordially, 

Ellsworth S. Reile, President 
Mid-America Union Conference  
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Children's TV Program Slated for '82 
By Jane Allen 

Faith For Today is planning a children's television program to be 

released later this year, according to Dan Matthews, director. The program is 

part of a total children's ministry concept which also includes a kids' health 

magazine and Bible courses and games. 

The aim of Faith For Today's children's ministry is to "Give Kids a 

Chance to Meet Jesus," which is the theme of their current annual offering 

campaign. 

A children's program is not a new idea for Faith For Today. A few years 

ago they developed a children's series, but ran into some difficult problems 

with it, so it was shelved. The proposed program ideas, which Faith For Today 

is not yet ready to release, are entirely new. Matthews says the kids' program 

will reflect a philosophy of positive lifestyle. 

"When you realize that most people who ever become Christians 

actually accept Christ before they're 12 years old, then it becomes important 

that we minister specifically to children," says Matthews. 

"Television makes it possible for us to meet them right where they 

spend a lot of time." And he adds, "Too much of what they see on tv isn't all 

that beneficial." 

As a step to get the children's ministry started, last October sample 

copies of Bodywise, a health magazine for children, were mailed to all of Faith 

For Today's donors. Adults were asked to sponsor the magazine for the 

children they know. During the current annual offering campaign that offer 

was extended to every Seventh-day Adventist who receives a union paper. 

Another part of Faith For Today's new children's ministry is a set of three 

Bible games called Project: ORION Kit. These were first made available 

through selected Vacation Bible Schools last summer. To date more than 2,000 

children have received ORION kits from Faith For Today. 

"We're getting into children's television because we see a need for 

quality kids' shows, programs that teach something about lifestyle and values as 

well as entertain," says Matthews. "A lot of parents are concerned about their 

children's health and well-being. It's our aim to provide kids with a program 

that will help them grow up healthy in mind and body." 

When all the parts of the children's ministry work together, they provide 

opportunities to children that many of them might not otherwise have, 

opportunities to meet Jesus. Faith For Today asks you to remember this 

ministry with a special offering on Sabbath, February 13. You can help give kids 

a chance to meet Jesus. 

Jane Allen is the Associate Public Relations Director for Faith For Today. 
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..KANSAS-NERRASKA_____ 	 
Marriage Seminar 

The Compleat Marriage Seminar is 
coming to the Kansas City area! This 
Adventist seminar, endorsed by the 
Home and Family Department of the 
General Conference, is based on the 
COMPLEAT MARRIAGE book by 
Nancy Van Pelt and will be conducted 
Thursday through Sunday, March 4-7 
at Midland Adventist School in Shaw-
nee, Kansas. This weekend expe-
rience is designed for those who wish 
to attain the very best from their mar-
riage relationship. 

Harry and Nancy Van Pelt, founders 
and instructors of the COMPLEAT MAR-
RIAGE seminar. 

The twelve-hour seminar will make 
an indepth study of six major areas of 
married life: love and appreciation; 
the need for acceptance as we are; 
practical methods for improving 
communication and developing inti-
macy; how to understand the oppo-
site sex; suggestions for smoothly 
operating husband-wife roles; and 
specifics in achieving sexual 
satisfaction. 

Couples of all ages are encouraged 
to attend together; however, one 
partner should attend even if the 
other cannot. The class is also helpful 
for single and divorced persons. 

Registration will be Thursday night, 
March 4, 7:00 p.m., followed by the 
first class session. A registration fee of 
$25.00 will be collected. Further 
information may be obtained by call-
ing (913) 764-6534. 

Mortgage Burning 

By Marcedene Wood 

During a recent Sabbath worship 
hour in the Hutchinson, Kansas 
Church, Jerry Beasley, Home and 
School Association leader, directed a 
mortgage burning service for Grove 
SDA School, which is located six miles 
north of Hutchinson. 

The ten Grove School children sang 
an invitation song titled, "Oh, Come 
to the Church School, My Children." 

Grace Tewksbury, who was one of 
the more influential members in the 
purchase of the school, gave a brief 
report on the details leading to its 
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acquisition and the financial sacrifice 
made by a few dedicated members. 

Jerry Beasley talked briefly on the 
privilege the Hutchinson Church 
enjoys in having a church school 
where its elementary youth can 
receive a Christian education. Parents 
of two students, Mrs. Pat Newburn 
and Mrs. Janice Sexson, testified why 
they believe church school is impor-
tant for our children. 

Grove SDA Elementary School, Hutchin-
son, Kansas. 

Of all the trustees whose names are 
listed on the mortgage, only one was 
still living in the area, Mr. Clifford 
Ash. He was therefore asked to have 
the honor of burning the mortgage 
document. 

Clifford Ash burning the mortgage paper. 

As the mortgage paper burned, the 
congregation stood and sang the 
Doxology. 

Grove School was acquired in 1968, 
but in 1977 one of the members took 
over the mortgage. This saved the 
church the interest on the mortgage 
for four years. We are grateful to all 
who had a part in making the school 
debt free. 

Marcedene Wood is communication 
secretary of the Hutchinson Church. 

ENTERPRISE ACADEMY 

Annual Reunion 

April 23 & 24, 1982 
All graduates, former students 
and staff are invited. Honor 
classes, 1922-32-42-52-62-72. 
Please send correct address with 
years attended or year graduated. 
For further information, write: EA 
Alumni Assn., Rt. 1, Box 140, En-
terprise, Kansas 67441. 

Youth Volunteers 
To LaVida Mission 

By John Treolo 

Young people from two Lincoln-
area Adventist churches learned 
about mission service the practical 
experience way recently when a 
group of 25 spent a week at LaVida 
Mission in New Mexico. 

According to Wayne Beltz, project 
coordinator, some 17 youth from 
Piedmont Park and College View 
Churches, in addition to about eight 
adults, made the estimated 1,000-mile 
trip from Lincoln to the Indian mis- • 
sion to share their work skills, spiritual 
enthusiasm and to learn about a dif-
ferent culture. 

"Our main purpose for the expe-
rience was to help our youth realize 
others need their help," Beltz 
explains, who was assisted on the 
project by College View Academy • 
Chaplain Jim Brauer. "There is a real 
need at LaVida. We helped finish 
work Maranatha started not too long 
ago." 

• 

Lincoln Youth going to LaVida Mission. 

Work included construction—block 
laying, drywalling, ditch digging, 
maintenance—and repairing a 1939 
road grader. The young people also 
conducted a student week-of-prayer 
for the 60 Indian students, ages 4-15, 
who attend the mission. 

Not only did the youth work while 
in Colorado, but many of them 
worked in Lincoln prior to the trip to 
defray their expenses to LaVida. 

"Eight students worked enough to 
pay for their trip, while another 
earned half his fare," Beltz says. "Pro-
jects ranged from painting to car 
washing, yard work to tree cutting 
and any other miscellaneous errands 
the young people could procure." 

Beltz also praises those who 
allowed the young people to work 
their way to LaVida. 

"The trip meant a great deal to the 
youth. Besides learning about a dif-
ferent culture, they also discovered 
what mission work is all about." 

John Treolo is communication secretary • 
for the Piedmont Park Church. 

• 

• 

• 



1111111111K 

• _KANSAS-NEBRASKA_ 	  
Church Dedication 

By Marcia Austin 

The Valentine Seventh-day Advent-
ist Church held special dedication 
services, October 24. Although the 

•
present building had been used for 
several years there never had been an 
official dedication. The Springview 
Church members along with many 
guests and visitors joined the Valen-
tine Church in celebrating this special 
day. 

The guest speaker was Joel Tomp-
kins, president of the Kansas-Ne-
braska Conference. Ray Daniel, ass°- 

• ciate pastor of the College View 
Church, assisted with the services. 
Elder Daniel had helped in the early 
stages of the building of the Valentine 
Church during the time his brother-
in-law, the late Mark Dickinson, was 
pastor. Special music for the service 
was provided by the Balladaires from 
Platte Valley Academy. 

The church was first organized in 
Valentine in 1909. In the early 1960's, 
land for a new building was donated 
by Mr. and Mrs. Charles Willmore. 
The present site of the church is 

News From Marceline 
By Judy Adkins 

BAPTISM 
Mrs. Nancy Craig was baptized into 

the Marceline, Missouri, church by 
Ron Scott, Director of Youth Ministries 
for the Iowa-Missouri Conference. A 

• baptism is always a joyful occasion, but 
for Elder Scott, this one was most spe-
cial because it is the first he has per-
formed since being ordained this past 
summer. R. W. Gepford, pastor of the 
church, assisted at the baptism. 

Mrs. Craig first came in contact with 
the Seventh-day Adventist church 

• when her sister, Mrs. Martha Lile, 
joined the church and began to wit-
ness to her and give her books and 
literature. When Mrs. Craig moved to 
Marceline, she began attending 
church services with Mrs. Lile. Several 
months later, she made her decision to 
be baptized, followed by a series of 
studies conducted by Elder Gepford. 

• Pastor Gepford and the Marceline 
members welcomed Nancy into 
church fellowship. 

GUEST SPEAKER 
H. H. Voss, Director of Trust Services 

for the Mid-America Union, was guest 
speaker at the Marceline, Missouri, 
church. Elder Voss spoke on prophets 
of old and modern times. 

• In the afternoon he narrated a slide 
presentation of New England and  

located in Northeastern Valentine, 
near beautiful pine-covered hills. 
Work on the church building pro-
gressed slowly. Some of the work was 
contracted, but much was done by 
church members and each of the suc-
ceeding pastors in the district. 

The Valentine Seventh-day Adventist 
Church. 
Several improvements were made 

recently as members worked together 
to prepare the church for dedication. 
New furniture was purchased for the 
sanctuary and finishing work was 
completed in the basement. The 
grounds around the church were also 
improved by landscaping with trees 
and bushes. 

The dedication service brought to 
mind that God has blessed the sacrifi-
cial spirit which has been present in 
this church. Despite limited resour- 

European tours to points of interest 
relating to church and international 
history, interspersed with nature 
scenes. 

Judy Adkins is the communication secre-
tary for the Marceline church. 

Community Service Report 
From Newton 

The Community Service program of 
the Newton, Iowa Church began in 
January 1981. Since that time the mem-
bers have helped 130 people, distrib-
uted 260 pieces of literature and given 
hundreds of articles of clothing. The 
biggest need has been groceries; they 
have spent $1,397. Church members 
have donated canned goods. 

Members worked 766 hours at the 
Community Service meetings, and 
many more hours were worked in-
dividually. The group has made $235 by 
selling quilts and baked goods at a 
garage sale. $392 has been donated. 

The Community Services organiza-
tion has been able to meet all the re-
quests referred by Social Services, and 
hope to be able to continue to do as 
well in the future. There have been 
many expressions of thanks from the 
people of the community. 

Lonnie Lane is director of Com-
munity Services for the Newton 
Church and LaVerna Cornelison is her 
assistant.  

ces, the members never lost their 
vision for this church's success. With 
God's blessings this church will con-
tinue to serve as a spiritual center for 
worship and evangelistic activity until 
our Lord, Jesus Christ returns. 

Marcia Austin is the wife of the pastor of 
the Valentine Church. 

ATTENTION: 
REGISTERED NURSES 
AND MEDICAL RECORD 
TECHNICIANS. 

Tired of living in the City? Come 
join us in the Sandhills of Nebraska, 
with peaceful hills, rivers, lakes, clean 
air, and blue skies. For those who are 
sports minded, enjoy cross country 
skiing, hunting, fishing, boating, and 
canoeing. A great place to walk more 
closely with God while serving man. 
Small rural hospital under SDA man-
agement; SDA physician; church and 
church school K-8. Please write or call 
collect: Rhoda Happel, Administrator, 
Pioneer Memorial Hospital, Box 493, 
Mullen, Nebraska 69152. Ph. (308) 
546-2217. 

Community Service 
Federation 

By Yvonne Steffens 

Elder O'Fill from Seventh-day Ad-
ventist World Service, Inc., General 
Conference Headquarters, was the 
speaker at the fall meeting of the 
Northwest Missouri Community Ser-
vice Federation at Oak Grove, Mis-
souri. He pointed out the need to re-
evaluate our concepts and ideas in 
Community Services. It must start with 
our church members showing love 
toward one another and encouraging 
each other. Success depends on our 
priorities and how well we are organ-
ized. We should be more concerned 
about the poverty stricken—every soul 
is precious in the sight of God. Patience 
in working with people will show great 
results. One of our priorities in Com-
munity Service should be to help peo-
ple help themselves. 

Elder O'Fill showed slides of Cam-
bodia and other parts of the world 
where S.A.W.S. work is being done. In 
one of these countries, in a village, the 
people were living in shambles for 
homes. They were given an oppor-
tunity to build their own homes in 
exchange for an amount of clothing. 
The result was they not only had better 
homes, but clothing, too. This is help-
ing people help themselves. 

• __10WA-M1SSOUR1 	  
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Nurses at ASDAN meeting. 

_JOWA-MISSOURI 	
 • 

Reports from the churches repre-
sented at the Federation Meeting were 
given: 

Clinton Church tied 18 quilts, and 
they have a van to hold blood pressure 
clinics. 

The Grandview Church made arm 
bands with the Community Service 
seal. They suggest keeping these in 
the glove compartment of the car to 
be ready to enter a disaster area when 
necessary. 

The Gladstone Church is making 
cap and pajama sets for premature 
babies at Mercy Hospital. They sent 
about 450 pieces of clothing to the 
Niles Children's Home. 

Kansas City Central Church has put 
in about 675 hours. They gave four 
comforters away, supplied clothing for 
two boys so they could go to school, 
and have responded to several other 
calls for help. 

Oak Grove Church is sponsoring the 
Pathfinder Club to get them started. 
The baptistry in the church was im-
proved with new curtains and a mural 
on the back wall. An award is 
presented annually to a worthy person 
in the community. They are also plan-
ning a Five-day Plan to Stop Smoking. 

The St. Joseph Church supplied fur-
niture for two families. They receive 
calls from people who are in need and 
supply food for them. 

The Lees Summit Church is a new 
church, and they are sending letters to 
the businesses in their area to let them 
know of their intentions in the com-
munity. 

All of the Community Service or-
ganizations have participated in mak-
ing mattress covers and curtains for 
Camp Heritage. 

Yvonne Steffens is communication 
secretary of the Northwest Missouri Com-
munity Service Federation. 

Christmas Eve Caroling 

By Marieda Blehm 

"I'm very proud of my flock to-
night," said Pastor LeMert as 14 adults 
and one child concluded two hours of 
Ingathering caroling on Christmas Eve. 
After the plan to carol on Christmas 
Eve had been accepted, it was decided 
to include a potluck dinner for the 
carolers and their families. 

The Christmas spirit of giving was 
evident as the people contributed 
generously, not only of their dollars, 
but some shared cookies and candy 
with the carolers. At one home, a girl in 
a wheelchair was placed before an 
open door so she could listen to the 
music. Prayer was offered for another 
family who lost a loved one that day, 
and a copy of Steps to Christ was left 
with them. 
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A total of $83.86 was received that 
evening, and the carolers have agreed 
to make this an annual tradition for the 
Davenport Church. 

Marieda Blehm is the communication 
secretary for the Davenport Church. 

Philosda To Organize 
In Iowa 

The District Director of Philosda 
Club, Naomi Skelton of Lenexa, Kan-
sas, will meet with interested persons 
in the Iowa-Missouri Conference on 
February 20 for an all day session at the 
Des Moines Church. The club from 
Kansas City will conduct the Sabbath 
School, and Elder Don Gilbert will 
speak in the afternoon. A national of-
ficer from Louisiana will also be pre-
sent. Please bring a covered dish for a 
potluck lunch. 

Plans are to organize a club in Iowa. 
The organizational meeting and a get-
acquainted social are planned for the 
evening. The evening meal will be 
eaten out. 

St. Charles Church 
Dedicated 

By Mrs. Rex Sears 

Forty-four Seventh-day Adventist 
members in St. Charles, Missouri were 
organized as a church December 12, 
1972. At first they rented the Faith 
Methodist Church facilities. The first 

ASDAN Met in Iowa 
Sixteen Iowa nurses were treated to 

an excellent presentation on "Making 
Ethical Decisions" by Dr. Marguerite 
Pike and Barbara Gerardin, RN, MS, 
from Andrews University. New insights 
were given in making ethical decisions 
using a step-by-step process, and using 
the Bible as the basic guide in clarifying 
values. There were also group dis-
cussions on many topics ranging from  

meeting in their own new building, 
incomplete but functional after many 
hours of donated labor, was held in 
December 1977, but was not dedicated 
at that time. A church school was 
started in 1979 and is now in its third 
year with a total of 14 students. • 

• 

Mrs. Dorothy McGee reading the history. 

Pastor Murrell S. Tull and a recent 
Thanks to the present leadership of • 

evangelistic meeting by the Van Den- 
burghs, the church membership is 
now approximately 200. 

John Griswell of Garland, Texas was 
the featured speaker at the dedication 
service which took place in Septem- 
ber, 1981. Other former pastors pres- 
ent were Mike Brown, Dave Olson and • 
Brian Schafer. Mrs. George McGee 
read the history of the church. 

Mrs. Rex Sears is clerk for the St. Charles 
Church. 

abortion to labor unions. 
Election of officers for the Iowa 

Chapter of the Association of Seventh-
day Adventist Nurses was held. Elected 
were: Della Cothern, of Osceola, 
president; Lou Blanchfield of Chur-
dan, president-elect; and Joan Arnott, 
Knoxville, secretary-treasurer. Nancy 
Klasing of Nevada and Dr. Jan Denehy 

of directors. 
of Iowa City were elected to the board • 

• 



• __MINNESOTA, 	  
Christmas Spirit Alive 
In Dodge Center 

By Betty Knudson 

"Is this all that's coming? Maybe we 
should call and cancel out?" 

• "I'm not calling to cancel, you call." 
"Oh, maybe we won't have to can-

cel. Here comes another car, and sure 
enough, with these we can go 
caroling." 

The Dodge Center members who 
gathered for caroling were not disap-
pointed as they visited the local nurs-
ing home. The smiles and greetings of 

• the residents warmed their hearts and 
made them glad they could spread 
some joy into the lives of others. Dave 
Christenson accompanied the carol-
ers with his trumpet. 

Following the caroling, they all 
went back to the church where they 
were joined by others of the church 

• family for an evening of refreshments 
and festivities. Becky Pierce brought 
many smiles and lots of laughter with 
her presentation of "I Ain't Gettin' 
Notten' for Christmas." Games, music 
and readings continued through the 
evening. Pastor Tim Pierce brought 
the evening to a close with the read-
ing of the Christmas story. All headed 

• home with hearts warmed by the true 
Christmas spirit, the birth of Christ. 

Betty Knudson is the communication 
secretary for the Dodge Center Church. 

A Unique Sabbath School 
By Kanchana Ballowe 

• What is so unusual about the pri-
mary Sabbath School at the Minneap-
olis First Seventh-day Adventist 
Church? Besides being international 
in nature, about 50 percent of the 
class is from non-Christian homes. 

Primary Sabbath School members of the 

• 
Minneapolis First Church. 

The children are from several eth-
nic and cultural backgrounds, pre-
dominantly Korean, Laotian and 
Hmong. Interspersed among them are 
those of Philippino, black and white 
heritage. They love to sing and are 
eager to learn about Jesus and His 
teachings. Several have language bar- 

• 
riers to overcome, but they are pro-
gressing very rapidly. 

The Laotian children had fun distri-
buting literature the evening of Hal-
loween. Class members and their 
mothers gathered at the church be-
fore Christmas and made cookies 
which they distributed to many of the 
senior shut-in members of the 
church. Carols, cookies, cards, and 
warm smiles showed that the children 
do care. 

Hearts Made Glad 

By Betty Knudson 

"Get the saw, the tree is too tall." 
"There are the lights. Where does 

this go?" were comments coming 
from the Dodge Center Legion Hall as 
the many folks from the Dodge Cen-
ter Church began preparations for the 
Community Service Christmas party. 

Vivian Naylor and Camille McNellus ready 
to give out the gifts. 

At 7 p.m. about 95 children and their 
parents were found in their places 
with excitement running high as Pas-
tor Tim Pierce welcomed everyone. 

Diane Greene and her friend Conchitta 
talking about Jesus' birthday. 

"What's that red screen doing up 
there? Wonder what's behind it?" To 
the kids' (parents' too) delight, they 
found out very soon as Diane Greene, 
ventriloquist from the local Seventh-
day Baptist Church, and her friends 
helped everyone understand what 
Christmas really is—Christ's Birthday 
Celebration. 

The Pathfinder Club under the 
direction of Donna McNeilus brought 
more Christmas spirit to the guests 
with singing and special piano selec-
tions of favorite Christmas carols. 

Children and their parents at the party. 

Then that special moment arrived, 
when gifts for all the children were 
given out. What did Pastor Tim say? 
boys get to go first? What a break! 
There was much rustling of paper and 
excited squeels as they opened their 
gifts which had been provided by 
organizations and individuals in the 
county. Everyone bowed for a 
moment of prayer as Pastor Pierce 
brought their thoughts back to Jesus 
our Savior and all that He means to us, 
and asked that everyone would enjoy 
a blessed Christmas. 

Receiving Christmas gifts. 

Goodies were given to the children 
as the families left, and each family 
received a gift of a Bible story book. 

The Dodge Center Church gives 
tribute to Camille McNeilus, Com-
munity Services director, for the fan-
tastic job she has done throughout 
the year and for the many hours spent 
planning the Christmas party. 

The Dodge Center Legion Club 
furnished the building free of charge 
for the party and Millers Used Mer-
chandise of Kasson furnished gift 
wrap for the numerous presents. 
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The church family of the Denver Korean Church. Many of the ladies are wearing 
beautiful dresses which would be worn for such an occasion in their homeland. 

• __ROCKY MOUNTAIN 	 
New Administrator 
At Eden Valley 
Health Conditioning Center 

Linda Gail Tatum 
has returned to the 
position of Admin-
istrator of Eden 
Valley Health Con-
ditioning Center 
after spending a 
year directing the 
health education 
and community re- 
lations program 

Linda Tatum 
there. Linda re- 
places Joseph E. Fields, who has 
accepted a position with the Amazing 
Facts Radio Broadcast in Maryland. 

Formerly of Trenton, Georgia, Linda 
and her husband Joe Lee, have been 
members of the staff at Eden Valley for 
ten years, she as treasurer and Joe as 
purchasing agent. Linda is Personal 
Ministries Leader of the Eden Valley 
Seventh-day Adventist Church and is 
involved in many community pro-
jects. She was site coordinator for the 
"9 Health Fair" at Eden Valley last 
year, and is a member of the Loveland 
Lioness Club. She also teaches the 
community health education classes 
from Eden Valley, such as cooking 
schools, Five-day Plans and Weight 
Control. 

Eden Valley Health Conditioning 
Center is located west of Loveland in 
the foothills and has live-in health 
conditioning programs, such as car-
diac retreats, stress control, stop 
smoking, weight control, and general 
reconditioning of the body. Loella E. 
Clark, M.D. is the Medical Director. 

Cancer Prevention Seminar 

By Elaine Dodd 

Three physicians from Big Horn 
Family Medicine, all members of the 
Powell, Wyoming Church, recently 
conducted their first Cancer Preven-
tion Seminar for the community. Using 
slides, films and overhead projec-
tions, Drs. Dave Lounsberry, Dan Enge-
berg and Duane Dodd lectured on 
common types of cancer, the symp-
toms, treatment and major risk factors 
involved with each type, and the pre-
ventive measures that should be taken. 

Of the 21 people registered for the 
two-night session, only one was a 
church member. For a follow-up arti-
cle for the local newspaper, several 
registrants were interviewed, and all 
were enthusiastic about the program. 
Some commented on their surprise to 
learn that smoking was a major risk in 
other types of cancer besides lung, and 
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some expressed interest in learning 
more about nutrition. 

"For a long time I've wanted to see 
our community more involved in 
health education," one man said. "This 
was time and money well spent and has 
made me determined to take better 
care of myself and my family." Those 
interviewed thought the seminar was 
"excellent" and said they would 
recommend it to others. 

Big Horn Family Medicine has pre-
viously conducted cardiac risk pro-
grams and stop-smoking clinics in 
Powell and plans more community 
health education that will include 
nutrition, exercise and stress man-
agement. 

Elaine Dodd is the communication secre-
tary for the Powell Church. 

New Church 
In RM Conference 

There is a new church in the great 
Rocky Mountain Conference! On Sab-
bath afternoon, December 19, 1981, 
Elder Wm. C. Hatch, conference pres-
ident, organized the 98th church, the 
Denver Korean Church. In the wor-
ship services of this congregation the 
Korean language is used exclusively. 

Dr. Cha, treasurer, George Hahn, first 
elder, and Pastor David Oh sign the re-
gister to become the nucleus of the Den-
ver Korean Church. 

The Korean church is the largest 
group of believers ever officially 
organized in the conference. The 
charter membership is 58. The present 
Korean population in the Denver area 
is about 9,000 and shows a continuous  

increase of 500 per year. The large and 
constant growth of the Korean popu-
lation has created a strong interest 
among Korean Adventists to form a 
church in the Denver area. 

• 
Wm. C. Hatch, president of the Rocky 
Mountain Conference, welcomes the 
members of the new Denver Korean 
Church to the status of a full-fledged 
organized church through translator 
Pastor David Oh. 

In June of 1979, a group of about 12 
Korean members, under the leader-
ship of the late Dr. Fred Pang, and 
later joined by Elder David Oh, started 
having their own services at the youth 
chapel of the Denver South Church. 
Pastor A. G. Ratcliffe and the leader-
ship of Denver South gave strong • 
support and encouraged the estab-
lishment of the church. By the end of 
1979 the Korean group membership 
had doubled in size to 24. In 1980 the 
membership continued to grow and 
reached 40. The conference executive 
committee approved the formation of 
the Korean Company and this was 
accomplished March 28, 1981. Since 
the time of the Korean Company for-
mation, the membership increased 
from 43 to 58. 

During the last two and one-half 
years, 16 persons have been baptized 
and two persons joined the church by 
profession of faith. In addition to 58 
baptized members, there are 15 Sab-
bath School members who are study-
ing and looking forward to church 
membership. 

• 

• 

• 



• _ROCKY MOUNTAIN_ 	  
Miracle in Longmont 
By Lonnie Liebelt 

The Longmont Church had a prob-
lem. A real problem. As the church 
board met on October 19, it surfaced. 
Time had run out on the church 

•
school's auditorium loan. Last May a 
drive to pay off the $26,000.00 debt had 
begun. But now approximately 
$15,000.00 remained and was due in 
just 21/2  weeks, or the process of refi-
nancing with high interest rates was to 
begin. There was a general agreement 
among the church board that if the 
loan was refinanced, all that interest 
would just be a big waste of the Lord's 

• money. But what to do? The church 
budget was already dragging. The debt 
was a drain, and to put it simply, it 
looked like a mountain. 

One board member ventured fast-
ing and prayer by the board members 
for one day and the entire church for 
another day. The Bible verse, Matthew 

• 17:20, 21 seemed very meaningful—
". . . if you have faith as a grain of 
mustard seed, ye shall say unto this 
mountain, Remove hence to yonder 
place; and it shall remove; and no-
thing shall be impossible unto you. 
Howbeit this kind goeth not out but by 
prayer and fasting." 

A victory dinner was planned for the 
• Sabbath before the extended due date 

of Monday, November 9. With a faith 
that God hears and answers prayers 
and still performs miracles, the flame 
was lit! The Spirit of self-sacrifice, 
earnest prayer and unity began to 
move on human hearts. The Lord ma-
nifested His power and the miracles 

• happened. Not only were the mem-
bers motivated to give, but even a non-
Adventist businessman in town called 
and asked if he could help with a dona-
tion of $1,000.00! 

• 

Bob Dellapina, church treasurer, and Pas-
tor Lonnie Liebelt burned the mortgage. 

The ladies were busy planning a 
• Thanksgiving atmosphere for the vic-

tory banquet and praise service, confi-
dent the Lord would move the moun-
tain. Sabbath morning the total still 
due was $6,014.46. An offering was 
taken, the pledges were turned in, and 
as the treasurer gave the final tally, the 
hearts of all were bursting with praise. 
The debt was paid, with $947.59 over- 

• flow! 
After a lovely dinner and program of  

inspirational films, testimonies, special 
music and burning of the mortgage, 
Gary Eager of the Brighton Church 
singing group, summed the whole 
marvelous experience up by singing: 
"To God Be the Glory, Great Things He 
Hath Done." 

We in Longmont know God can 
move mountains! 

Lonny Liebelt is the pastor of the Longmont 
Church. 

A New Approach 
To Health Conditioning 

Eden Valley Health Conditioning 
Center, near Loveland, Colorado, is 
offering a new approach to its health 
conditioning program. In addition to 
the live-in programs being offered, it 
is now possible for those who cannot 
be away from home or work for an 
extended time, or who cannot afford 
a three-week program, to gain the 
principles of good health through a 
weekend health conditioning sem- 
inar. These seminars are scheduled as 
follows: 
Weight Control—February 18 through 

February 21 
Cardiac Retreat—April 1 through 

April 4 

Preventive Medicine—May 13 
through May 16 
Registration will begin on Thursday 

at 5:00 p.m., with the opening session 
beginning at 6:30 p.m., and continu-
ing through lunch on Sunday. The 
cost is $200.00 per weekend. Charges 
include room, meals, lectures, condi-
tioning exercises and hikes, cooking 
demonstrations, hydrotherapy treat-
ment and handouts. The entire pro-
gram is under the direction of our 
physician and professional staff. Make 
your reservations now, as space is 
limited. Call: 303-667-6911 and ask for 
Linda Tatum. 

These seminars are designed to 
motivate the individual to change his 
old unhealthy habits for new healthy 
ones. 

Home Nutrition 
Instructors' Course 

Forty intensely interested ladies 
took a week out of their busy lives to 
attend the Home Nutrition Instructors' 
Course the first week of November. 
The course was taught at Glacier View 
Ranch by Rose Stoia and Norene Mar-
tin from Kettering Memorial Hospital 
in Kettering, Ohio. 

"This is the best and most practical 
course we have ever attended," seems 
to be a standard comment that we 
have heard and received in corre-
spondence. The beautiful facilities at 
Glacier View Ranch were helpful in 
providing quiet surroundings for an 
intense learning experience. 

These ladies are now ready and will-
ing to conduct cooking and nutrition 
classes for their home churches and 
for groups in their home towns. 
Friends and neighbors are interested 
more than ever before in nutrition and 
food. Let's capitalize on this interest 
and demonstrate that Seventh-day 
Adventists can help in living better 
lives here and in preparation for a life 
in the hereafter. 

Effie Brackett Celebrates 
"Centennial" With Party 
By Linda Tatum 

Effie Brackett recently celebrated 
her 100th birthday at the Eden Valley 
Health Conditioning Center in Love-
land, Colorado. Several relatives from 
Denver and friends at Eden Valley 
attended the celebration. 

Effie Lenora Fite was born Sep-
tember 15, 1881, in Throckmorton 
County, Texas. Her mother's health 
caused the family to move to New 
Mexico in 1886. Effie's mother died in 
1893, leaving a week-old brother 
Lewis to 12-year-old Effie's care. She 
lived with Methodist relatives through 
adolescence and eventually attended 
a Baptist College in New Mexico. On 
September 15, 1903 she married Fred 
Theodore Brackett, whom she had 
met at the college. When considering 
the religion of their home, Fred sug-
gested he become a Methodist, al-
though he believed the Adventist 
faith. He felt Effie's life to be so fine a 
witness that he too could be a good 
Christian as a Methodist. Effie would 
hear none of that plan and deter-
mined to find out what was right 
about the seventh-day Sabbath. She 
read the Bible through and found no 
indication that the Lord meant Sunday 
to be kept holy, but only the seventh 
day. She concluded, "That's the day 
for me!" 

Effie and Fred moved to Eden Val-
ley, west of Loveland, in February, 
1976. Prior to that they lived in the 
Denver area for more than 60 years. 
Fred passed away in November, 1979, 
but Effie is still an inspiration to those 
around her and enjoys having her 
friends and relatives visit her. 

Linda Tatum is the communication secre-
tary at Eden Valley. 

To facilitate the work of the Plans Com-
mittee for the Rocky Mountain Conference 

Constituency Meeting on April 25, 1982, all 
suggestions of plans should be sent no later 
than March 19. Send your correspondence 
to R. A. McCumber, Chairman, Plans Com-
mittee, Rocky Mountain Conference of 
Seventh-day Adventists, 2520 South Down-

ing, Denver, Colorado 80210. 
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_DAKOTA 	
 • 

Church School at 
Dickinson 

By Mary Gresham 

The Dickinson Church now has a 
church school with ten pupils—seven 
girls and three boys. The teacher is 
Mrs. Delores Tarasenko who comes 
from Hinckley, Minnesota with 19 
years of teaching experience, four 
years in public school and 15 years in 
church school. 

We are thankful to the Lord for giv-
ing us a church school for our children 
to attend. 

Mary Gresham is the communication secre-
tary for the Dickinson Church. 

Denver Roberts Becomes 
Associate Director 
Of Publishing 

By Ben J. Liebelt 

Denver Roberts grew up in the state 
of Oregon, and met Shirley Binder 
while serving in the United States Navy 
at San Diego, California. Shirley had 
grown up in North Dakota, and 
attended Sheyene River Academy. She 
was taking nurses training in San 
Diego. Shirley and Denver were 
married and, after Denver's release 
from the Navy, they moved to Cathay, 
North Dakota. Denver entered the 
colporteur ministry in 1966. A fire 
destroyed their home and they moved 
to Fargo, then to Bismarck. 

Denver and Shirley Roberts 

Denver is now serving as associate 
director in the Publishing Department 
of the Dakota Conference. Shirley 
graduated from Moorhead State Uni-
versity with a degree in nursing, and is 
now working in the Bismarck area. 
Shirley and Denver have two children, 
Mrs. Art (Yvonne) Bernal, and a son, 
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Daniel. They are the proud grand-
parents of two children. 

We are thankful for the work that 
Denver and Shirley have done and 
wish them God's richest blessings as 
they continue to carry on their impor-
tant responsibility in the Dakota Con-
ference. 

Ben J. Leibelt is president of the Dakota 
Conference. 

Hospital Series Shown 
At Rapid City 

Faith For Today's Westbrook Hos-
pital series is now reaching Rapid City 
on Sabbath at 1:30 p.m. This originates 
from the broadcast of KELO in Sioux 
Falls. It can be seen in Rapid City and 
the surrounding area over Channel 15. 
Through this broadcast, the program is 
carried on the cable system in Belle 
Fourche, Lead and Deadwood, Spear-
fish, Sturgis, Custer, Hot Springs and 
Edgemont. 

Faith For Today can also be seen in 
Rapid City, Lead and surrounding area 
on Channel 7 at Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

Watertown Church Hosts 
Regional Meeting 

By Elmer C. Haas 

The small Watertown Seventh-day 
Adventist Church with the beautiful, 
colorful windows was full. After the 
well organized Sabbath school pro-
gram, Ben Liebelt, president of the 
Dakota Conference, preached a soul-
stirring message during which a 
number of people came to the altar to 
seek forgiveness of sins and help from 
above. 

In the afternoon, George Liscombe, 
conference secretary, spoke of the 
"Faith, Action, Advance" program. 
Errol Eder, treasurer, gave an encour-
aging financial report. Tithe is about 15 
percent more than it was a year ago at 
this time. The departmental directors 
spoke of their work and concerns. 
Throughout the day we heard several 
beautiful musical presentations. 

We drove home with many positive 
thoughts, and much thankfulness for 
the wonderful people and for the 
goodness of God. 

Regional Meeting 

By Elmer C. Haas 

The day was beautiful and the 
church was filled to overflowing as 
the Bowdle Church hosted a Regional 
Meeting. Church members came from 
Aberdeen, Leola, Mobridge, Pierre, 
Murdo, Bison and Lemmon. 

Conference Secretary George Lis- 

combe taught the Sabbath school les-
son. Ben Liebelt, Conference presi-
dent, preached the sermon for the 
divine worship service. In the after-
noon the departmental directors re-
ported the work in the departments 
they oversee. 

During the evening vesper service, 
Ben Liebelt told of the gospel work in 
Russia. After that Bruce Hayward 
opened the Bookmobile for the sale of 
items from the Adventist Book Center, 
and the ladies opened the kitchen and 
served a good evening meal. 

All through the day we enjoyed 
beautiful singing by the congregation 
and by those especially asked to pres-
ent musical numbers. Pictured is Jim 
Patzer from the Pierre Church, singing 
"0 Glorious Love" while our Confer-
ence president looks on approvingly. 

• 

• 

Elmer C. Haas is director of communication 
for the Dakota Conference. 

"Fearfully and 
Wonderfully Made" 

By Lorene Bissenden 

"Lucy" has become a welcome and 
unique visitor at the Rapid City 
Seventh-day Adventist Church School 
on Fridays! Pictured here is Leon Bro-
die, DDS, a member of the Rapid City 
Church, teaching the children about 
the anatomy of the body, using the 
unique skeleton of a 70-year-old per-
son, who incidentally had no evidence 
of tooth cavities! 

Dr. Leon Brodie and Jeff Bloom examine 
the inside of the skull. 

Dr. Brodie let the children examine 
the suture lines in the skull. He ex-
plained the arterial and veinous sys-
tems in the brain, and talked about 
the sinuses and how they equalize the 
pressures in the head. He also gave 
an important health message on the 
adverse effects that drinking coffee 
and smoking cigarettes have on the 
brain. Besides the health principles 
learned, the children are learning that 
"We are fearfully and wonderfully 
made" by our Creator. 

secretary of the Rapid City Church. 
Lorene Bissenden is the communication • 

• 

• 

• 



Anthony Pasquale 

Dr. Beatrice Neall 

• __HOSPITALS 
Hospital Receives State 
Approval for Third Floor 

A Predevelopment Certificate of 
Public Necessity for Financing was 
approved for Brighton Community 

• Hospital on January 7. The governing 
organization, the Colorado Depart-
ment of Health Facilities Review 
Council, made the approval to permit 
BCH to proceed with obtaining 
financing to construct a partial third 
floor on the new hospital. 

The 9,510 square foot addition to 
the hospital now under construction 

• will provide 15 more beds than the 43 
already approved, bringing the total 
to 58, at a cost of $2,465,000. Financing 
is to be arranged through tax exempt 
bonds issued by the City of Brighton 
and backed by Porter Memorial Hos-
pital, a sister hospital in the Adventist 
Health System. 

• In the staff's recommendation, 
travel distance to metro Denver hos-
pitals was cited, where the nearest 
metro hospital is 30 minutes away. 
Few Brighton physicians regularly 
practice at other hospitals, making 
referrals to other physicians practicing  

in the overbedded hospitals nec-
essary. 

The third floor is expected to be 
ready for occupancy by late 1982. 

BCH Launches New Year 
Of Wellness Programs 

Brighton Community Hospital has 
released its schedule for wellness 
programs for the first part of 1982. 
Programs free of charge or at a nomi-
nal fee for the community include 
stop smoking plan, weight manage-
ment and prenatal classes. 

A Five-day Plan to Stop Smoking 
was held at Fort Lupton in January, 
and additional Five-day Plan seminars 
will be held in Brighton February 8-12 
and March 8-12. 

The Wa-Rite weight management 
programs are currently being held at 
the Brighton Seventh-day Adventist 
Church. The afternoon series began 
January 20, and the evening series 
began January 21. Both series are con-
tinuing for 12 consecutive weekly ses-
sions. With the optional exercise pro-
gram, each session lasts two hours. 

Wa-Rite program director Betty 
Brinkmann, R.D., emphasizes a plan  

of regular diet and exercise, giving 
special attention to maintenance of 
the weight loss. Based on sound prin-
ciples of nutrition, Mrs. Brinkmann's 
plan can be used for life in achieving 
and maintaining the desired weight. 
With her guidance, each participant 
designs their own eating plan to avoid 
the feelings of deprivation that often 
accompany crash dieting. 

Four weekly Prenatal Classes were 
also held in January for expectant 
mothers and their families. The classes 
featured discussions, films, lectures 
and exercise sessions designed to 
prepare expectant mothers for nor-
mal and Caesarean deliveries, prena-
tal and postnatal care of mother and 
infant, and information on the 
expenses of childbirth. First-time par-
ents find this four-week session espe-
cially helpful. 

A seminar on Stress Management 
will begin March 4, 7:00 p.m. and con-
tinue through April 8 in the hospital 
dining room. 

For preregistration or additional 
information on any of these programs 
provided by Brighton Community 
Hospital for your health, call Pat 
Barger at 659-1531, extension 201. 

• _UNION COLLEGE 
Union Music Prof Selected 
To Tour Africa 

Anthony Pas-
quale, assistant 
professor of music 
at Union College, 
is one of five 

• Nebraskans recent-
ly selected by the 
Lincoln chapter of 
Rotary Interna-
tional to tour the 
Republic of South 
Africa for six 
weeks in the spring of '82. Candidates 

• are chosen among young business 
and professional men for exemplary 
personal conduct, enthusiasm and the 
ability to achieve maximum educa-
tional value from the exchange. Other 
members of the 5-man team include a 
high school teacher, a bank president 
and a business manager. 

Rotary International's Group Study 
• Exchange was created to provide 

travel grants for the exchange of 
teams between countries, paying all 
costs except personal and incidental 
expenses. In exchange, team mem-
bers visit farms, factories, schools and 
governmental institutions, keeping a 
diary of their experiences and upon 
return, reporting findings to Rotary 

• clubs and other organizations. 
Pasquale cited a "desire to broaden  

my horizons of international under-
standing" as well as the wish to pro-
mote interpersonal Christian out-
reach as motivation for seeking a 
travel grant. 

College Class to Investigate 
Theological Issues 

Because of ques-
tions in the minds 
of many Adventists 
regarding the cur-
rent theological 
ferment in the 
church, Dr. Bea-
trice Neall of the 
Union College re-
ligion faculty will 
be addressing per-
tinent issues in a 
second-semester class. "Seminar in 
Contemporary Issues," scheduled to 
meet twice each week throughout 
second semester, will be devoted to a 
study of current discussion regarding 
doctrines of the sanctuary and the 
judgment. 

"I believe the questions raised by 
Ford, Brinsmead, and others will not 
go away," Neall says. "If the student is 
not confronted with them now, he 
will face them in the future. What bet-
ter place is there to grapple with 
issues than in an Adventist college? 
Furthermore, I believe that truth  

bears investigation. If we earnestly 
seek guidance, the Holy Spirit will 
lead us into all truth." Most of the 
students enrolled to "grapple with 
issues" are theology majors, but at 
least one is not. 

To accomplish her main objectives 
of helping students gain understand-
ing and research various aspects of 
the controversial doctrines, Dr. Neall 
plans to present topics for discussion 
and study, directing class members to 
relative library books. The class will 
also be considering manuscripts and 
papers presented to the Glacier View 
Sanctuary Review Committee. Stu-
dents will be expected to produce 
short reports and present their 
research to the class. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

February 5, 6 	U.C. Emphasis Weekend— 

St. Louis Metro Area 

February 12, 13 	U.C. Emphasis Weekend— 

Kansas City Area 

February 19, 20 	U.C. Emphasis Weekend— 

Denver Area 

March 18-28 	Spring Vacation 

April 10, 11 	College Days II— 

High School Students 

April 15-18 	U.C. Alumni Weekend 

April 30-May 2 	U.C. Graduation Weekend 
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___HIGHLIGHTR 
Mid-America Chapter, 
Adventist-Laymen's 
Services and Industries 

By Halle G. Crowson 

Adventist-Laymen's Services and 
Industries is a growing organization 
comprised of business and 
professional people in services, 
industries, privately owned 
institutions, farming and ranching 
operations. Its members are Seventh-
day Adventist laymen who are 
strongly dedicated to helping the 
organized church finish the gospel 
commission. They believe that 
witnessing should be done every day 
in their professions and businesses. 

The administration of the Mid-
America Union Conference is anxious 
to provide the organized vehicle for 
the ASI organization in the nine-state 
territory. Plans have been set in 
motion for the first meeting of this 
group of people. The facilities of the 
Airport Holiday Inn in Sioux Falls, 
South Dakota have been secured and 
a block of rooms has been reserved. 
Registration at the meeting site will 
begin at 4 p.m. on April 15, 1982. The 
keynote address will be given 
Thursday evening in the Collegiate 
Room. 

The organization of the new 
chapter of ASI will be conducted on 
Friday morning following the 
devotional service. Other meetings 
that are of special interest to Adventist 
business and professional people will 
continue throughout the convention. 

The ASI Association aims to provide 
a means by which members can 
become more effective in their work  

through the exchange of information, 
coordination of objectives and effort, 
and the inspiration of Christian 
fellowship. 

A person does not have to be a 
member of ASI to attend this organi-
zational meeting. All Seventh-day Ad-
ventist business and professional 
people are urged to make plans to 
attend. Contact your conference or 
union ASI secretary. See the ad on 
page 14. 

Halle G. Crowson is the ASI secretary for 
the Mid-America Union. 

11-Year-Old Finishes 
17 Bible Courses 

Are kids interested in the Bible? 
Young Pam Arnold of Butte, Montana, 
certainly is. She spends her spare time 
studying Bible courses through the 
church's radio and television minis-
tries. In fact, before she was 12 years 
old, she had completed nine Faith For 
Today courses, seven from the Voice 
of Prophecy, and one from the Quiet 
Hour, making a total of 17 courses. Vir-
ginia Fagal, director of the Faith For 
Today Bible School, says she's sure 
Pam has set a new record with this 
accomplishment. 

Andrews University 
Sponsors Housing for 
Elderly and Handicapped 

University Retirement Centers, In-
corporated, with Andrews University 
as its sponsoring organization, has 
begun construction of an 83-unit 
apartment complex for persons aged 
62 and older. The apartments will also  

be available for handicapped persons 
aged 18 and older. 

The apartments are being built on 10 
acres of agricultural land near the 
campus which was made available by 
the university. According to Vernon 
Siver, vice president for financial ad-
ministration at Andrews, the apart-
ments are scheduled to open in the fall 
of 1982. The complex is expected to 
cost about $2.75 million, according to 
Siver. The housing is open to anyone 
who meets the age or handicap re-
quirements. Rental charges are based 
on the occupant's ability to pay. 

1982 World's Fair 	 • 
May-October, 
Knoxville, Tennessee 

If you plan to visit this historic, once-
in-a-lifetime event, let Southern Mis- 
sionary College be your host. Rooms 
will be available at a moderate cost. 
Buses will be operating daily to the fair 	• 
and returning at night. 

Southern Missionary College is 
located near Chattanooga, a city rich 
in Civil War history with places like 
Chickamauga Battlefield, Missionary 
Ridge, Point Park and other high inter-
est areas. Side trips can be arranged to 
these places as well as to such well 
known attractions as the Incline Rail-
way up Lookout Mountain, Rock City, 
Confederama, Ruby Falls, and many 
others. 

Schools and other organizations 
planning group trips should get their 
reservations in early. 

For more information write the 

Department of Public Relations 
Southern Missionary College 

Collegedale, TN 37315 

• 

• 

• 

DID YOU KNOW . . . 
In the great majority of cases, disease is brought on by an unhealthy lifestyle? 

Change your lifestyle! Get away from the stress, worry, tension, over-
indulged appetite, lack of exercise, smoking, drinking! Learn to manage your 
habits instead of your habits managing you! 

Eden Valley Health Conditioning Center has scheduled weekend health 
conditioning seminars to help motivate those individuals who wish to change their 
old, unhealthy habits for new healthy ones. 

Seminars currently scheduled are as follows: 
Weight Control - February 18 through February 21 
Cardiac Retreat - April 1 through April 4 
Preventive Medicine - May 13 through May 16 

Each seminar will begin with registration at 5:00 p.m. with the opening session 
at 6:30 p.m., and will continue through lunch on Sunday. The cost is $200.00 per 
weekend and includes rooms, meals, lectures, handouts, conditioning exercises 
and hydrotherapy treatment. The program is under the direction of our medical 
director and professional staff. Make your reservations now, as space is limited. 
Call: Linda Tatum, (303) 667-6911. 

Eden Valley Health Conditioning Center 
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Hancock Receives 
Doctoral Degree 

J. Wayne Han-
cock, superintend-
ent of schools and 
director of 

• 	
commu- 

nication for the Ar-
kansas-Louisiana Con- 
ference, received 
his Ed. D. degree 
in Secondary and 
Higher Curriculum 
and Instruction 
from Brigham 
Young University in Provo, Utah, dur- 

• ing summer graduation exercises. The 
purpose of Dr. Hancock's dissertation 
was to determine what Seventh-day 
Adventist parents and their high 
school-age youth indicated should be 
included in the spiritual life curricu-
lum of a Seventh-day Adventist board-
ing academy. 

• Before coming to Arkansas-Louisi-
ana Hancock spent three and one-half 
years in North Dakota as director of 
youth activities and communication as 
well as superintendent of education 
for the North Dakota Conference. 

Some of Hancock's more noted 
achievements have been in the field 
of rural religious education. In four 

• years, under his leadership, both the 
North Dakota and the Arkansas-Loui-
siana conferences doubled the 
number of church schools and stu-
dent enrollments. He has provided 
many opportunities for students to 
display both talents and projects 
through such programs as the Out- 

• 
door School and reading and math 
programs for the exceptional child 
have stimulated increased interest in 
Christian education. Today his fondest 
hope is to see the computer intro-
duced in the one-room school curric-
ulum as a reinforcer of learning in 
such areas as math, spelling and 

• English. 
Mrs. Hancock, the former Dianne 

Glovatsky, is a native of North Dakota. 

Dr. Hancock 

Christian 
Record 
Braille 
Foundation, 
Inc. 
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ATTENTION 
The Sixtieth Anniversary 

of 

Fresno Adventist Academy 
will be held during the weekend of 

April 30 - May 2 

Plan to attend this very special oc-
casion for a fantastic, fun-filled 
weekend. We need your address 
to provide you with further de-
tails. Please send to: 

Alumni Secretary 
Fresno Adventist Academy 
5397 E. Olive Avenue 
Fresno, CA 93727 

New Book for Writers 

BERRIEN SPRINGS—The Andrews 
University communication depart-
ment has published a book entitled 
"Adventist Writer's Market," accord-
ing to Dr. Kermit L. Netteburg, assist-
ant professor of journalism at Andrews 
and co-editor of the book. 

The book contains a listing of 
Seventh-day Adventist book publish-
ers, periodicals and institutional publi-
cations. "Frank Donald Yost's book, 
Writing For Adventist Magazines, 
included a modest directory of 
Adventist publications, but we have 
long felt the need for an updated and 
expanded listing," says Netteburg. 

Vickie Van Allen, senior journalism 
major at Andrews, commented, "I was 
not aware of all the potential publica-
tions and the writing market available 
within the Seventh-day Adventist 
denomination." Netteburg believes 
that many other writers, including 
non-Adventists, will find the book 
helpful. 

The book will be distributed by 
Adventist Book Centers throughout 
the United States and is also available 
through the Andrews communication 
department. According to Netteburg, 
150 copies were sold before the book 
was published. 

Adventist Writer's Market, printed 
by Patterson Printing Company of 
Benton Harbor, contains four articles 
to assist the writer in the quest for pro-
fessional quality. The helps include 
manuscript preparation, finding time 
to write, helpful books to own and 
suggestions on overcoming writer's 
block. 

The book may be revised every five 
years, but will not be an annual 
publication. 

New Evangelistic Thrust 
For Hispanic People 

A new evangelistic thrust for His-
panic people is the radio service being 
developed and titled "Perspective," 
according to Dr. Humberto Rasi, 
editor-in-chief of International Publi-
cations at Pacific Press. This service is 
primarily for non-Adventists. 
Although the programs are nonsectar-
ian, each one deals with a great theme 
in the Bible. The five-minute tapes, for 
weekly airing, will help to develop a 
wider distribution of the missionary 
journal, El Centinela, for Spanish 
speaking people. Each tape is profes-
sionally recorded, and contains an edi-
torial comment and a discussion of 
current events in the light of Bible 
perspective. 

Nine tapes have been completed for 
use during the months of November  

and December. At the close of each 
tape an invitation is given the listener 
to write for a free copy of El Centinela. 
Pastors may request the tapes and 
supply them to the radio station in his 
area. The tapes are free. Simply make 
your requests to: 

PERSPECTIVE 
c/o Dr. Humberto Rasi 
Pacific Press Publishing Association 
Mountain View, CA 94042 

Stained Glass Windows 
Donated to AU 

Dr. Derryl Ogden, a dentist in Lin-
coln, Nebraska, donated three stained 
glass windows to the College of Arts 
and Sciences at Andrews University, 
according to Dr. Merlene A. Ogden, 
dean of the College. 

The windows, valued at approxi-
mately $2,000, took nearly two months 
for the dentist to complete. He works 
with stained glass as a hobby. 

One window has the seal of 
Andrews University. Another illus-
trates the insignia of the Andrews 
Scholars, the university's honors 
organization. A unique seal etched by 
Derryl Ogden symbolizing the areas of 
study in the College of Arts and Scien-
ces in a collage forming the initials 
"AU" is displayed on the third 
window. 

Derry! Ogden is the brother of Mer-
lene Ogden. 
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Si 
"ADVENTIST-Laymen's 

SERVICES and INDUSTRIES" 

ORGANIZING MID-AMERICA CHAPTER 

WHERE: Airport Holiday Inn 

Sioux Falls, South Dakota 

WHEN: April 15 - 17, 1982 

All business and professional people are invited 

You do not have to be an ASI member to attend 

WITNESSING FOR CHRIST 
SEVEN DAYS A WEEK 

Battle Creek Sanitarium 
Adopts New Name 

On December 10, 1981, the Board 
of Directors of Battle Creek Sanita-
rium Hospital, Battle Creek, Michi-
gan, voted to change the institution's 
name to Battle Creek Adventist 
Hospital. 

The vote was the culmination of 
nearly a year's investigation into the 
need for a change of name for the 
hospital. Continued use of the sanita-
rium designation for the 155-bed 
acute care facility has resulted in mis-
understanding among service area 
residents about the hospital's pro-
grams and role in the community. 

Dr. John Harvey Kellogg, who went 
to Battle Creek a few years after its 
founding as the Western Health 
Reform Institute, changed the institu-
tion's name to Battle Creek Medical 
and Surgical Sanitarium. The word 
"sanitarium" was meant to connote a 
place where individuals suffering 
illness might come both to be cured, 
and to learn to care for their bodies in 
order to prevent illness. The sanita-
rium at Battle Creek, one of more 
than 400 Seventh-day Adventist health 
care facilities around the world, was 
the first to be called by that name. 

Review & Herald 
Publishing Association 
Awards Contract 

"Do you think we will ever move?" 
quipped an employee of the Review 
and Herald Publishing Association a 
few days ago. His question was an-
swered positively on November 10 
when, in the presence of the entire 
working force, media, and dignitaries 
from Hagerstown, Maryland, Elder 
H. F. Otis, Jr., general manager, signed 
a contract with a construction com-
pany to begin construction of the new 
facilities in about two weeks. 

Nine contractors placed bids for 
constructing the multi-million dollar 
plant. A Hagerstown company, Perini 
Constructiort Company was low bid-
der. Dominick Perini, owner of the 
company said, "We'll try to have the 
plant ready for production by Labor 
Day, 1982." 

The new plant will be located on a 
129-acre farm outside the city limits of 
Hagerstown. It will cover approxi-
mately six acres. The building will be of 
concrete block with a brick exterior. 
The proposed office building will be 
built at a later date. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS_ • 

ENTERPRISE ACADEMY REUNION. 
Attention! All alumni, students and 
friends of Enterprise, Hill, Oswego 
and other Kansas schools. You are 
cordially invited to attend the 

Sunday, February 29, 1982 at noon 
Annual West Coast Chapter Picnic, 	• 
in the SDA Hill Church, Linda Fel-
lowship Hall, Loma Linda, CA. Bring 
favorite dish and own table service. 
Sherman Harris, Ph.D., president; 
Thelma McBroom, secretary-
treasurer. For further information 
phone (714) 796-0424. 

• 
ATLANTIC UNION COLLEGE 

AEOLIAN REUNION SCHEDULE 
Aeolian reunion for the AUC 

Centennial in South Lancaster, 
Mass., is scheduled for April 16-18, 
1982. Former Aeolians plan to 
come and sing at the celebration. 
Rehearsals will be on Friday, April 
16, at 1:30 p.m. in Machlan 
Auditorium and on Sabbath 
afternoon prior to the 6:00 p.m. 
vesper appointment. Let the 
Atlantic Union College Alumni 
Office know if you plan to 
participate. 

MT. AETNA - HIGHLAND VIEW 
ACADEMY Alumni Weekend - May 
7 and 8, 1982. Plan to return for this 
spring's festivities. If we don't know 
where you are, please send us your 
name and address, and information 
concerning your connection with 
the school. J. Victor Elliott, Presi-
dent, Alumni Association, C/O 
H.V.A. Rt. 1, Box 286, Hagerstown, 
MD 21740. 

_OBITUARIES__ • 
LUNDINE, Ashley Dawn, was born Sept. 10, 

1981, and died Dec. 8, 1981 of Sudden Infant 
Death Syndrome. Survivors include her parents, 
Kent and Sally Lundine; sister, Brook, and half-
sister Stephanie; grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Gib 
Dressor and Pastor and Mrs. A. C. McClure; 
great-grandparents, Mrs. Katherine Barnes, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ronzo Taylor, and Pastor and Mrs. 
Alfred V. McClure; and great-great-grandmother, 
Mrs. Caroline McClure. 

	 • 
NORTHCUTT, Hazel Dell, was born in Onarga, 

IL, Jan. 11, 1897 and died at Lamar, CO, Dec. 9, 
1981. She married Joe B. Northcutt, and was a 
member of the Lamar SDA Church, where she 
served as pianist for many years. Survivors are 
her husband, Joe, and two children, Eldon Talbert 
and Maxine Harper. 

WURST, Lora Pauline (Dickey), was born Nov. 
22, 1935 and died Dec. 29, 1981. She joined the 
SDA Church in 1950, and married Clarence 	• Wurst in 1958. Surviving are her husband; a son, 
Lyle; her mother, 3 brothers and 1 sister. 

• 

• 

• 
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	Li•.) • _ADVERTISEMENTS 

REAL ESTATE NEEDS: When moving to or 
from Lincoln, NE—Sales or leasing—call collect or 
write ADVENTURE REALTY, INC., 5600 South 48th 
Street, Lincoln, NE 68516. (402) 423-6732. Walt 
Reiner, Merlin Anderson, or Jerome Lang. 

PORTER MEMORIAL HOSPITAL offers pro-
fessional growth opportunities for health profes- • sionals in many fields. Located in a residential 
section of south Denver, this 336-bed Adventist 
hospital specializes in pediatrics; ear, nose and 
throat; psychiatry; ophthalmology; and cardiac 
care. Wages competitive with other Denver hos-
pitals. Denominational benefits. Send resume to 
Personnel Office, Porter Memorial Hospital, 
Denver, Colorado 80210, or call (303) 778-5611. 
(Equal Opportunity Employer) 

• 	ELLEN G. WHITE A PLAGIARIST? Is her 
credibility in question? Get the straight an-
swers from The White Truth, a remarkable new 
book now at your Adventist Book Center. U.S. 
$3.95 plus $1 for postage and handling. 

ADVENTIST BED AND BREAKFAST 
TRAVEL SERVICE is expanding nationwide. If 
you are a private homeowner and would wel-
come Adventist travelers into your home for a • 

	

	
small fee, contact: Adventist Bed and Breakfast 
Travel Service, 580 Seaborg St., Turlock, CA 95380. 

EARN BIG MONEY. Tired of not making ends 
meet? Like helping others? This fantastic home 
multi-level business is for you. Herbs,dehydrated 
foods, vitamins, aloe-vera, weight control. Tell-
ing, no selling. Details, $1.00. NORMA: Box 3185, 
Longwood, FL 32750. (305) 869-4229. 

• 
RN's - evenings and nights. Hialeah Hospital, a 

400-bed facility offers highly competitive salaries 
and generous benefits. Miami offers excellent 
leisure opportunities year-round. Call collect 
(305) 835-4737; send resume to Lexa Jones, Per-
sonnel Recruiter, 651 E. 25th St., Hialeah, FL 33013. 

EPIDEMIOLOGIST - minimum of BSN and 2 
• years experience for a 400-bed hospital. Consider 

the life style that only Miami provides, year-round 
recreation. Call collect (305) 835-4737; send 
resume to Lexa Jones, Hialeah Hospital, 651 E. 25th 
St., Hialeah, FL 33013. 

MEDICAL SURGICAL DIRECTOR, M.S.N. 
preferred for Hialeah Hospital, a 400-bed hospital 
in Sunny Florida. Excellent benefits and reloca-
tion allowances. Call collect (305) 835-4737 or 
send resume to Lexa Jones, Personnel Recruiter, 

• Hialeah Hospital, 651 East 25th Street, Hialeah, FL 
33013. 

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF NURSING for 
Boulder Memorial Hospital, an 87-bed, 
AHS/EMA acute care hospital. Position will be 
available in the spring of 1982. Applicants must 
possess strong clinical nursing skills and have 
experience in a leadership position. Excellent 
opportunity for management growth and devel- • 

	

	opment. Excellent salary and benefits. Call (303) 
441-0481, or send resume to BMH Personnel, 
311 Mapleton Ave., Boulder, CO 80302. 

GULBRANSEN ORGAN (spinet), two years 
old. Played only about 25 hours. Ideal for small 
church or youth chapel. $1450.00. Fort Collins, 
Colorado. Phone Pastor Mote (303) 482-7021. 

FOR SALE: AMERICA'S BEST HOUSEHOLD 
GRAIN MILL, grinds wheat, corn, soybeans, etc. 
The number one bread dough mixer has many 
other uses. Fruit-vegetable dehydrator with 10 
stackable trays. Airtight, brick lined, wood and 
coal burning stoves and furnaces. Western Dis-
tributors and Specialities, 3321 West A., North 
Platte, NE 69109. Ph. (308) 532-5731. 

ADVENTIST BOARD AND CARE HOME for 
Ambulatory. Vegetarian meals with quiet Chris-
tian atmosphere in the heart of the sunbelt, Yuma. 
Transportation to church and in-house worship. 
Call Bill or Sylvia (602) 344-2014, 2727 James 
Avenue, Yuma, AZ 85364. 

SOY LIMAS: Green FlavorKing, large green 
beans, big yields, extra delicious, high germina-
tion. Easy to grow. With instructions, recipe. 
Prompt shipment for early planting. Half pound 
$3.25, quarter pound $2.25, postpaid. Richard 
Rimmer, Box 1005, Madison College, Madison, 
TN 37115. 

REGISTERED NURSE/EMERGENCY ROOM 
- E.R. nurse with Mobile Intensive Care Certifica-
tion and experience needed. Will assist with 
development of associate hospital status for 440-
bed hospital. Please call collect (312) 887-2681 for 
information on wage/benefit package, or write 
Hinsdale Hospital, 120 North Oak, Hinsdale, IL 
60521. 

SECURITY OFFICER: Full time opening for 
qualified, experienced security officer at PORTER 
MEMORIAL HOSPITAL. Excellent salary and 
benefits. Church and twelve grade school on 
campus. Contact Eunice Sackett, Porter Memorial 
Hospital, 2525 S. Downing, Denver, CO, 80210 
(303) 778-5611. 

R.N.'s. Serve in San Diego. If you enjoy the 
challenge of Rehab, Psyche, or Med-Surg nursing 
and the rewards of dedicated Christian service, 
Paradise Valley Hospital could be your place in 
the sun. To find out: Contact Lillian Smith, Direc-
tor of Nursing, (714) 470-6311 ext. 2129 or Person-
nel, Paradise Valley Hospital, 2400 East Fourth 
Street, National City, CA 92050. 

RESPIRATORY THERAPISTS - Tired of snow 
and cold weather? Come to sunny Southern Cali-
fornia. Our central location and mild climate in 
conjunction with excellent professional oppor-
tunities equals a winning combination. Call col-
lect: Eric Olsen, Loma Linda University Medical 
Center (714) 824-4346. 

BOTTLED-QUALITY WATER ON TAP! Enjoy 
the benefits of virtually mineral/chemical-free 
water without energy costs of distillation. Free 
details. Discounted prices. CWS, R.R. 41, Box 55, 
Dodge Center, MN 55927. (507) 374-6587 (days), 
(507) 374-2710 (evenings/weekends). Ask for 
Dave. 

HAWAII NEEDS 
MISSIONARIES 

TOO! 

Castle Memorial 

Hospital is accepting 

applications for 

positions in Nursing and a 

number of paramedical areas. 

Good wages and benefits. 

and the added joy of living in 

the Land of Aloha. Enjoy 

the good life—explore Hawaii. 

Write: 

Director of Personnel 

Castle Memorial Hospital 

640 Ulukahiki Street 

Kailua. Hawaii 96734 

Phone (808) 261-0841 

An Adventist 
Health System-West Hospital 

UNSET CALENDA 
Feb 5 Feb 12 Feb 19 Fab 26 

Denver, CO 5:24 5:32 5:41 5:48 
Grand Junc., CO 5:39 5:48 5:55 6:03 
Cedar Rapids, IA 5:26 5:35 5:44 5:53 
Davenport, IA 5:23 5:32 5:40 5:49 
Des Moines, IA 5:35 5:44 5:53 6:01 
Sioux City, IA 5:44 5:54 6:03 6:11 
Dodge City, KS 6:08 6:15 6:23 6:30 
Goodland, KS 5:12 5:20 5:28 5:36 
Topeka. KS 5:48 5:56 6:04 6:12 
Wichita, KS 5:58 6:05 6:13 6:20 
Duluth, MN 5:18 5:28 5:39 5:50 
Internl. Falls, MN 5:18 5:30 5:41 5:52 
Minneapolis, MN 5:27 5:37 5:46 5:56 
Rochester, MN 5:25 5:35 5:45 5:54 
Columbia, MO 5:35 5:43 5:51 5:59 
Kansas City, MO 5:44 5:52 6:00 6:07 
St. Louis, MO 5:27 5:35 5:43 5:50 
Springfield, MO 5:42 5:50 5:57 6:04 
Grand Island, NE 5:55 6:04 6:12 6:21 
Lincoln, NE 5:49 5:58 6:06 6:14 
North Platte, NE 6:04 6:13 6:21 6:30 
Omaha, NE 5:45 5:54 6:02 6:11 
Scottsbluff, NE 5:14 5:23 5:32 5:41 
Bismarck. ND 5:52 6:03 6:13 6:24 
Fargo, ND 5:36 5:47 5:57 6:08 
Williston, ND 6:00 6:11 6:23 6:34 
Pierre, SD 5:56 6:06 6:16 6:25 
Rapid City, SD 5:08 5:17 5:27 5:36 
Sioux Falls, SD 5:43 5:53 6:02 6:12 
Casper, WY 5:24 5:33 5:42 5:51 
Cheyenne, WY 5:21 5:30 5:38 5:46 
Sheridan, WY 5:22 5:32 5:42 5:51 

MOVING? 
Send your change of address to 

the Outlook Office, Box 6127, Lin-

coln, NE 68506, about a month 

before you plan to move. Please clip 

your old address from an old Out-

look or Reapersince it has your com-

puter number and this helps keep a 

more accurate update. 

Name 	  

New Address 	  

City 	  

State 	  Zip 

Advertisements are not solicited but are published as an accommodation. They MUST be sent to the 
local conference for approval before being published in the Mid-America Adventist Outlook. Ads 
appearing in the Outlook are printed without endorsement or recommendation of the Mid-America 
Union Conference and The Mid-America Adventist Outlook does not accept responsibility for categori-
cal or typographical errors. The advertising rate for these columns is $9.00 for each insertion up to 40 
words, plus 25 cents for each additional word, for ads originating in the Mid-America Union. The rate 
for ads coming from outside this territory is $15.00 for 40 words or less, plus 50 cents for each 
additional word. Payment must accompany advertisement. Rates for display advertising are available • 	upon request. 
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You can tell by the smiles how much kids love Worthington's 
delicious new soups. 

And with just one taste, you'll love them, too. Their hearty, 
flavorful goodness. Their rich broths, tasty noodles and tender 
vegetables. 

And these three new Worthington taste-pleasers are a 
convenient as they are delicious. Just heat and serve. There's 
Barley, Noodle and Vegetable. All completely meatless and rich 
in nutritious vegetable protein. 

Try all three soon. They're available in 19 ounce cans at 
your favorite store. 

Taste-tempting goodness in three new hearty soups. 
NG 

Putting Good Taste Into Good Nu 

Worthington Foods • Worthington_ Ohio 43085 
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